
000

FROM THE CHAIRMAN MARMADUKE HUSSEY BRITISH BROADCASTING CORPORATION

BROADCASTING HOUSE

LONDON W7A1 IAA
TELEPI-/ONE 07-5804468

TELEX: 265787

10th February, 1988

Thank you so much for your letter of 18th January which,
to my horror, was read out to me in Australia by my
Personal Assistant. I understand that your office told

her you did not want the matter referred to anyone else
but left to deal with on my return. I have replied as soon

as I could, only arriving back from India very late on
Monday night.

I really do not know what to say. If this had been about
my wife I should have been absolutely livid.

Just to look at the facts: Radio 4, in conjunction with
the Sunday Telegraph, run a competition called "Mini Saga"
- for which, incidentally, there were 30,000 entries,
which to my mind makes it all the more extraordinary that
this was adjudged to be a runner-up in the adult section.
The judges were Brian Aldiss, novelist and sci-fi writer;
Alan Coren, humorist and editor of The Listener; Felicity
Lawrence, editor of the Telegraph Sunday Magazine; Brian
Redhead, presenter of the 'Today' programme; and Heidi
Thomas, whose piaywriting career was launched when she
herself won a competition - Texaco's 1984 'Most Promising
Young Writer' award. It is part of the normal pattern for

this contest, which is now in its second year, that Radio 4
undertakes to broadcast the winners and runners-up and
the Sunday Telegraph to publish them. However, the Sunday

Telegraph Magazine did not publish the runners-up, and I
only wish we had shown the same restraint. The Sunday

Telegraph has also published a book of the winners and
runners-up in January, in association with Alan Sutton
Publishing.

How the judges came to select this contribution I find it

hard to understand. The use of the word "she" was wholly

objectionable in associating your wife with a statement,
albeit in a fictional setting, that she legalised hard
drugs.
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To be fair, it is not actually the producer who is to blame
but the judges of the competition. In my opinion, however,

this mini-saga should not have been broadcast. You may
rest assured that I will make my displeasure very clearly
known. On behalf of the BBC I can only apologise most
sincerely to you and the Prime Minister.

We have a very long way to go and it is going to take a
long time. We are absolutely determined to improve the
news and current affairs programmes on both radio and
television and have completely changed the entire
management team in this area. They are set on this

difficult but vitally important task and are, you will
not be surprised to hear, meeting opposition. But I hope

as the year progresses we will both see the results of
their efforts.

I am copying this letter to the Director-General so that
he is aware of this private correspondence.

Denis Thatcher Esq., MBE TD,
10 Downing Street,
London, SW1A 2AA






















